PARISH MASS INTENTIONS
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7TH, 2017
5:00 PM         For the People of the Parish
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 8TH, 2017
7:45 AM	UPPER CHURCH – MESSE CRÉOLE
	Repos de l’âme de Christiane Aristide - par 
	sa fille
9:00 AM	UPPER CHURCH – ENGLISH MASS
	        No Mass Intentions
10:30 AM	LOWER CHURCH – MISA ESPANOL	
	En gratitude a la Virgen de Altagracia - por 
	Cecilia Carasballo
11:00 AM	UPPER CHURCH – ENGLISH MASS
	No Mass Intentions
1:00 PM	UPPER CHURCH – MESSE CRÉOLE
	        Repos des âmes de Mr. & Mme. Anto 
	        Dupiton - par leurs enfants
MONDAY, OCTOBER 9TH, 2017
7:30 AM         No Mass Intentions
9:00 AM       Repos de l’âme de Evelyne Francois - par 
	Presidium Marie Reine du Monde
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 10TH, 2017
7:30 AM         No Mass Intentions
9:00 AM       Repos de l’âme de Evelyne Francois - par 
	        Presidium Marie Reine du Monde
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 11TH, 2017
7:30 AM         No Mass Intentions
9:00 AM       Repos de l’âme de Evelyne Francois - par 
	        Presidium Marie Reine du Monde
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 12TH, 2017
7:30 AM         No Mass Intentions
9:00 AM       No Mass Intentions
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 13TH, 2017
7:30 AM	In Honor of Our Lady of Fatima - by 
	Georgette Charles
9:00 AM       En l’honeur de Notre Dame de Fatima - par 
	        Georgette Charles
SATURDAY OCTOBER 14TH, 2017
8:00 AM	No Mass Intentions
9:00 AM       Repos de l’âme de Alexand Yvette - par 
	        Volcy


Readings for the Week of October 9th, 2017
Monday:        JON 1:1–2:1-2, 11/LK 10:25-37
Tuesday:        JON 3:1-10/LK 10:38-42
Wednesday:   JON 4:1-11/LK 11:1-4
Thursday:      MAL 3:13-20B/LK 11:5-13
Friday:           JL 1:13-15; 2:1-2/LK 11:15-26
Saturday:       JL 4:12-21/LK 11:27-28
Sunday:         IS 25:6-10A/PHIL 4:12-14, 19-20/ 
          MT 22:1-14


[bookmark: _GoBack]PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK, SPECIALLY:
Barbara Carrington, Patricia Cummings,Yourcile T. Deriphonse, Whouls Dupiton, Emory Emanus, Brother Buteau Estiègle, Marie Fenelus, Ginette Fenelus, Christine Frederick, Sœur Marcelle  Fils-Aimé, Cecil Gilbert, Michelle Jadotte, Vilma Johnson, Josephine Jones, Ivianne Levine, Lucinda Lopez, Christopher Louis, Andre R. Milord, Miraclea Pierre, Yolande Saint-Jean, Bianca St. Vil

PLEASE PRAY FOR ALL WHO HAVE RECENTLY DEPARTED ESPECIALLY:
Harry Charles, Auguste Zama

[image: ][image: ][image: ][image: ][image: ][image: ][image: ][image: ]TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

My Brothers and Sisters in Christ,
	It seems that a sense of entitlement fills many of us and destroys the virtues of gratitude and responsibility. When we feel entitled, we often envy what others have and focus on what we do not have. Envy blinds us from seeing what we do have and keeps us from being grateful. It also feeds the need for more rather than seeing that often we have enough. We can become willing to do anything to grab more, even violence.
	This is the dynamic in the Gospel parable. The tenants wanted what was not theirs. In their lust for more they become violent, even to murdering the owner’s servants and son, mistakenly thinking that they would be given the vineyard. Envy, lust, and blindness yield more than wild grapes. They feed on themselves until something or someone ends that vicious cycle. The letter to the Philippians offers an antidote: Seek whatever is true, honorable, just, pure, lovely, and gracious. Truth can lead to accepting what our gifts are and are not, help us grow in right relationship (justice) with God, others and ourselves. Truth invites gratitude for our gifts and the ability to develop them. Truth fosters appreciation of others’ gifts. Then when we mourn what we lack, we discover that we have all we need, or we find ways to seek what we need without destroying another. Pray, “Look down from heaven, and see, take care of this vine, and protect what your right hand has planted.” Let it be enough.
	Generous God, you have gifted us in many ways. How can we thank you? When envy, jealousy, or the wish for more blinds us to the gifts we have, heal us. Help us appreciate what you have given to us and affirm the gifts that you give to our sisters and brothers.


YOUR WEEKLY GIFT TO GOD
Sunday, October 1st:
                        Regular Contributions $       9,204
[image: envelopes2.jpg] Weekly budget                10,525
 Difference                        -1,321

Number of Registered Parishioners    2,000
Number of Envelopes Used                   375
*Parishioners who need to use envelopes                       1,625
Ten parishioners caught up with their donations.
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The Rectory office will be closed on Monday, October 9th, 2017 in observance of the Columbus Day Holiday. 
Altar Servers
Our parish is in need of Altar Servers. If your child has already received his/her First Holy Communion, we invite him/her to become an Altar Server. A practice will be held for all current and new Altar Servers and their parents on Saturday, October 21st at 11am in the rectory. 

[image: ]Devotions to Mary
The month of October is dedicated to Our Lady of the Rosary. We take this time to honor the Blessed Virgin Mary in gratitude for the protection she gives the Church in answer to the praying of the Rosary by the faithful. Please join the Legion of Mary during rosary and devotions to the Blessed Virgin Mary every Tuesday of October at 7:30pm in the Lower Church. All are invited. 

Regis High School Open House
Regis an all-scholarship Jesuit secondary school for Catholic boys invites all 8th grade boys and their parents to their Open House on Columbus Day, Monday, October 9th from 1:00pm-4:00pm at 55 East 84th Street in Manhattan. For more information, call Eric Di Michele, Director of Admissions at (212) 288-1100 ext. 2057 or email edimichele@regis.org. 

St. Francis Preparatory School Open House
St. Francis Preparatory School a secondary school invites all 8th grade students and their parents to its Open House on Saturday, October 14th from 12:00pm to 4:00pm at 6100 Francis Lewis Blvd in Fresh Meadows. Auditorium presentations will be held at 12:15pm, 1:15pm, 2:15pm, and 3:30pm. For more information, call (718) 423-8810 or visit www.sfponline.org.


Pastoral Care Volunteer Training 2017
The Department of Pastoral Care at The Brooklyn Hospital Center will host a pastoral care training program, to teach skills for providing pastoral care to persons who are ill or hospitalized. The program will be held on Saturday, October 28th from 9am-5pm. This session will cover topics as listening and responding appropriately to patients, dealing with illness and loss and developing empathy. For more information, contact Chaplain Sarah Spieldenner, Director of Pastoral Care at (718) 250-8572. Registration is open from October 9th-20th.


Prayer: Morning Offering
O Jesus, through the Immaculate Heart of Mary, I offer you my prayers, works, joys and sufferings of this day for all the intentions of your Sacred Heart, in union with the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass throughout the world, for the salvation of souls, the reparation for sins, the reunion of all Christians, and in particular for the intentions of the Holy Father this month. Amen. 

Religious Education
There will be no Religious Education class on Sunday, October 8th due to the Columbus Day weekend. Classes will resume on October 15th. The last day for registration is Sunday, October 22nd. After that a late fee will be charged. If you have any question, please contact Deacon Paul at stjeromeff@gmail.com.


SAVE THE DATE!!!
ST. JEROME ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH ANNUAL DINNER DANCE
DATE: FRIDAY, OCTOBER 27TH, 2017
PLACE: GLEN TERRACE
5313 AVENUE N. (off Utica Avenue)
COCKTAILS: 8:00pm – 9:00pm
DINNER/DANCING: 9:00pm – 1:00am
Donation: Adults: $100.00;
Children 12 years and under: $56.00
For tickets call: (718) 462-0223
The Raffle will be drawn at this function.


Breast Cancer Walk 2017
The Making Strides Against Breast Cancer Walk will take place on Sunday, October 15th, 2017 in the MCU Stadium/Coney Island Boardwalk. Registration begins at 8:30am. For more information about the walk, please contact Jincy Thomas-Varkey at (914) 288-2021.
New Sunday Evening Mass at Our Lady of Refuge
The newly established community of Jesuit priests and brothers in Brooklyn has begun a weekly, Sunday evening mass at 6pm at Our Lady of Refuge Parish (2020 Foster Avenue). The liturgy will offer a quiet, contemplative space to prepare for the upcoming work week. The Jesuits, known for their educational ministry with young adults, will focus on welcoming newcomers to Brooklyn with an emphasis on the importance of spirituality in daily life, a strong Christian faith community, and a commitment as Christians to a life of service and justice. All are welcome to attend. For more information, call (718) 434-2090.


The Society of St. Vincent de Paul Gives Back
Donate your car, truck or van, running or not to the Society of St. Vincent the Paul. The Society will make a monetary donation to St. Jerome for each vehicle donated. Since 2013, the auto donation program has given back over $250,000 to local parishes in the NY Metropolitan area. Please tell your family and friends about this opportunity. For more information, call (718) 491-2525 or go to svdpauto-brooklynqueens.org. 
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